
 

 
THE LONDON NAUTICAL SCHOOL 

61  STAMFORD STREET,  LONDON  SE1 9NA 
TELEPHONE:   020 7928 6801  EMAIL: admin@lns.org.uk 

Over 100 years of Nautical Education 

www.lns.org.uk 

 

        

 

                                5th January 2021 

 

Year 11, 12 and 13 Exams 

 

Dear Parent / Carer, 

As you are aware, following the Prime Minister's announcement on the 4th January, we have 

entered a new phase of school closures.   The week commencing 11th January was due to be 

our Pre Public Examinations (mocks) for our year 11, 12 and 13 pupils.  Due to the school closure 

these examinations have now been postponed and will be rescheduled for later in the year.  

Students in these year groups will continue with their online learning as outlined in the remote 

learning letter. 

However, there are some public examinations scheduled for the January examination series and 

it has been confirmed by OFQUAL that these exams will still take place the week commencing 

the 11th January.  The students who have been entered for these exams will be receiving an 

updated timetable this week.  Students will be required only to be on site for their exam, to 

arrive at least 10 minutes prior to the start of the exam through the main reception.  

Students are to be reminded that they must maintain social distancing, wear masks in 

communal areas and regularly sanitise their hands.   

 

The public examinations taking place are: 

 

11/1/2021 9.00 AM OCR Y13 - Cambridge Technicals Unit 1 

12/1/2021 9.00 AM AQA Y11 - Functional skills Level 1 Reading 

12/1/2021 2.00 PM AQA Y11 - Functional skills  Level 1 Writing 

12/1/2021 2.00 PM PEARSON Y12 & 13- Applied Science Biology 

13/1/2021 9.00 AM PEARSON Y12 & 13- Applied Science Chemistry 

13/1/2021 2.00 PM OCR Y11 - Cambridge Nationals 

13/1/2021 2.00 PM PEARSON Y12 & 13- Applied Science Physics 

13/1/2021 2.00 PM OCR Y13 - Cambridge Technicals Unit 2 

15/1/2021 9.00 AM PEARSON Y12 - Anatomy & Physiology (PE BTEC) 

18/1/2021 9.00 AM OCR Y13 - Cambridge Technicals Unit 3 
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In his announcement the Prime Minister also confirmed that the Summer examination series will 

not continue in its current form.  This no doubt may have caused some distress for our students 

in examination groups, however please be reassured that as a school we will be working closely 

with OFQUAL and the Government to ensure that your sons and daughters are not 

disadvantaged by this news.  Currently we are unsure how students in examination groups will 

be assessed and will wait to hear further guidance.  In the meantime we will continue to be 

providing a robust education for all our students and we urge our year 11, 12 and 13 students to 

continue to work hard and engage with their education.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Miss James 

Assistant Headteacher 

cjames@lns.org.uk 
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